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This newsletter is a summary of the full LMC meeting held on 5 March 2020.
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CHANGES TO PERSONAL INFORMATION

All GPs are reminded of the requirement to inform NHSWSSP of any changes to their personal addresses.
INFORMING RESPONSIBLE OFFICERS

All GPs are reminded of the requirement to personally inform their responsible officer at the earliest opportunity if they find themselves being investigated by any regulatory body.

EMERGENCY SURGICAL AMBULATORY CLINIC
Concerns were raised by LMC members regarding recent negative experiences when attempting to admit patients to the Cardiff & Vale Emergency Surgical Ambulatory Clinic. Concerns raised included a lack of information given to patients to access the clinic, responsibility for the arrangement of patient transport and access to discuss cases with senior consultants. 
All Cardiff & Vale practices are asked to forward their experiences of this clinic to the LMC for collation. The LMC will then discuss these concerns with the clinic and the C&V UHB Medical Director.
WELSH AMBULANCE SERVICE
The issue of WAST call handlers asking for NEWS scores was raised. One member relayed an experience of a colleague who was told the call for an ambulance would not progress unless a NEWS score was provided. The LMC Chair and Vice Chair are due to meet with WAST on 19 Mar 20 and agreed to raise this, along with concerns regarding transportation for coronavirus patients. It was suggested that this was an example of discrimination against health professionals, as members of the public were not asked for this information when calling for an ambulance.

CORONAVIRUS
Coronavirus was discussed at length and concerns raised with a representative of Public Health Wales. Concerns raised included provision of appropriate PPE, contingency planning for forced practice closures, decreasing staffing levels due to self-isolation, ability to maintain access standards during this crisis, and lack of guidance on actions to take if a coronavirus positive patient enters the surgery.  It was agreed that regular communications were required from PHW. As a consequence, PHW would now provide daily updates on their website: https://phw.nhs.wales/topics/latest-information-on-novel-coronavirus-covid-19/ 
The LMC had also sent a communication to all constituents regarding the outbreak and would continue to send updates as available.
WELSH GENDER SERVICE
LMC members recently attending a learning event which included the WGS were disappointed to be that the WGS would write to GPs requesting bloods be taken before the patient’s appointment at WGS. The LMC representatives present at the learning event disagreed with this and reported that the LMC would not agree to this change as it had previously been decided and agreed by GPC Wales that the bloods were the responsibility of the WGS. GPC Wales were already addressing this issue and the LMC would also write to the Welsh Gender Service to state that GPs would be complying with GPC Wales guidance.

FAREWELL TO DR KATE BAKER
Dr Kate Baker advised that she had not stood for re-election and this was therefore her last meeting. Dr Baker stated that she was very proud of the work she had done on behalf of the LMC, in particular the first draft of the clinical communications protocol and thanked everyone for their support. The Chair thanked Dr Baker for all her work and hoped to see her return to the LMC at a later date.
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